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?Story of Abou Sabir..88. The Thief turned Merchant and the other Thief cccxcviii.? ? ? ? ? O hills of the sands and the rugged piebald plain, Shall
the bondman of love win ever free from pain!.The Tenth Night of the Month..One day, King Suleiman Shah went in to his brother's daughter and
kissing her head, said to her, 'Thou art my daughter and dearer to me than a child, for the love of thy father deceased; wherefore I am minded to
marry thee to one of my sons and appoint him my heir apparent, so he may be king after me. Look, then, which thou wilt have of my sons, for that
thou hast been reared with them and knowest them.' The damsel arose and kissing his hand, said to him, 'O my lord, I am thine handmaid and thou
art the ruler over me; so whatsoever pleaseth thee, do, for that thy wish is higher and more honourable and nobler [than mine] and if thou wouldst
have me serve thee, [as a handmaid], the rest of my life, it were liefer to me than any [husband].'.EL ABBAS AND THE KING'S DAUGHTER OF
BAGHDAD. (46).Then they fell to journeying night and day, and as they went, behold, they sighted a camp of the camps of the Arabs. So El
Abbas enquired thereof and was told that it was the camp of the Benou Zuhreh. Now there were around them sheep and cattle, such as filled the
earth, and they were enemies to El Akil, the cousin of El Abbas, upon whom they still made raids and took his cattle; wherefore he used to pay
them tribute every year, for that he availed not to cope with them. When El Abbas came near the camp, he dismounted from his courser and his
servant Aamir also dismounted; and they set down the victual and ate their sufficiency and rested awhile of the day. Then said the prince to Aamir,
"Fetch water and give the horses to drink and draw water for us in thy water-bag, by way of provision for the road.".? ? ? ? ? Fast flowed my tears;
despair gat hold upon my soul And needs mine eyelids must the sweet of sleep forbear..The Ninth Day.When the tither heard the old man's speech,
he relented towards him and said to him, 'O old man, I make thee a present of that which is due from thee, and do thou cleave to me and leave me
not, so haply I may get of thee profit that shall do away from me my errors and guide me into the way of righteousness.' So the old man followed
him, and there met him another with a load of wood. Quoth the tither to him, 'Pay what is due from thee.' And he answered, 'Have patience with me
till to-morrow, for I owe the hire of a house, and I will sell another load of wood and pay thee two days' tithe.' But he refused him this and the old
man said to him, 'If thou constrain him unto this, thou wilt enforce him quit thy country, for that he is a stranger here and hath no domicile; and if
he remove on account of one dirhem, thou wilt lose [of him] three hundred and threescore dirhems a year. Thus wilt thou lose the much in keeping
the little.' Quoth the tither, 'I give him a dirhem every month to the hire of his lodging.'.?STORY OF DAVID AND SOLOMON..Vizier, The King
of Hind and his, ii. 105..At eventide the king sat [in his privy sitting-chamber] and sending for the vizier, said to him, "Tell me the story of the
fuller and his wife." "With all my heart," answered the vizier. So he came forward and said, "Know, O king of the age, that.? ? ? ? ? For no hand is
there but the hand of God is over it And no oppressor but shall be with worse than he opprest..When it was night, the king summoned the vizier and
sought of him the hearing of the [promised] story. "Hearkening and obedience," replied Er Rehwan, "Know, O august king, that.As for the eunuch,
the chamberlain, who had counselled King Dadbin [not to slay her, but] to [cause] carry her to the desert [and there abandon her], she bestowed on
him a sumptuous dress of honour and said to him, "The like of thee it behoveth kings to hold in favour and set in high place, for that thou spokest
loyally and well, and a man is still requited according to his deed." And Kisra the king invested him with the governance of one of the provinces of
his empire. Know, therefore, O king," continued the youth, "that whoso doth good is requited therewith and he who is guiltless of sin and reproach
feareth not the issue of his affair. And I, O king, am free from guilt, wherefore I trust in God that He will show forth the truth and vouchsafe me the
victory over enemies and enviers.".Disciple's Story, The, i. 283..? ? ? ? ? Thy letter reached me; when the words thou wrot'st therein I read, My
longing waxed and pain and woe redoubled on my head..They ate and drank and sported and made merry awhile of the day; and as they were thus
engaged, up came the master of the house, with his friends, whom he had brought with him, that they might carouse together, as of wont. He saw
the door opened and knocked lightly, saying to his friends, 'Have patience with me, for some of my family are come to visit me; wherefore excuse
belongeth [first] to God the Most High, and then to you.' (263) So they took leave of him and went their ways, whilst he gave another light knock at
the door. When the young man heard this, he changed colour and the woman said to him, 'Methinks thy servant hath returned.' 'Yes,' answered he;
and she arose and opening the door to the master of the house, said to him, 'Where hast thou been? Indeed, thy master is wroth with thee.' 'O my
lady,' answered he, 'I have but been about his occasions.'.Presently, the vizier entered and the king signed to him to cause avoid the place. So he
signed to those who were present to withdraw, and they departed; whereupon quoth the king to him, "How deemest thou, O excellent vizier, O
loyal counsellor in all manner of governance, of a vision I have seen in my sleep?" "What is it, O king?" asked the vizier, and Shah Bekht related to
him his dream, adding, "And indeed the sage interpreted it to me and said to me, 'An thou put not the vizier to death within a month, he will slay
thee.' Now I am exceeding both to put the like of thee to death, yet do I fear to leave thee on life. What then dost thou counsel me that I should do
in this matter?" The vizier bowed his head awhile, then raised it and said, "God prosper the king! Verily, it skills not to continue him on life of
whom the king is afraid, and my counsel is that thou make haste to put me to death.".At this Queen Kemeriyeh was moved to exceeding delight and
drank off her cup, saying, 'Well done, O queen of hearts!' Moreover, she took off a surcoat of blue brocade, fringed with red rubies, and a necklace
of white jewels, worth an hundred thousand dinars, and gave them to Tuhfeh. Then she passed the cup to her sister Zelzeleh, who had in her hand
sweet basil, and she said to Tuhfeh, 'Sing to me on this sweet basil.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' answered she and improvised and sang the
following verses:.Then he sent for the viziers and said to them, 'O wicked viziers, ye thought that God was heedless of your deed, but your
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wickedness shall revert upon you. Know ye not that whoso diggeth a pit for his brother shall fall into it? Take from me the punishment of this
world and to-morrow ye shall get the punishment of the world to come and requital from God.' Then he bade put them to death; so [the headsman]
smote off their heads before the king, and he went in to his wife and acquainted her with that wherein he had transgressed against Abou Temam;
whereupon she grieved for him with an exceeding grief and the king and the people of his household left not weeping and repenting all their lives.
Moreover, they brought Abou Temam forth of the well and the king built him a dome (127) in his palace and buried him therein..? ? ? ? ? How
many a bidder unto love, a secret-craving wight, How many a swain, complaining, saith of destiny malign,.? ? ? ? ? Pardon of God for everything I
crave, except thy love, For on the day of meeting Him, that will my good deed be..? ? ? ? ? Indeed, your long estrangement hath caused my bowels
yearn. Would God I were a servant in waiting at your door!.As I sat one day at the door of the prefecture, a woman entered and said to me privily,
"O my lord, I am the wife of such an one the physician, and with him is a company of the notables (114) of the city, drinking wine in such a place."
When I heard this, I misliked to make a scandal; so I rebuffed her and sent her away. Then I arose and went alone to the place in question and sat
without till the door opened, when I rushed in and entering, found the company engaged as the woman had set out, and she herself with them. I
saluted them and they returned my greeting and rising, entreated me with honour and seated me and brought me to eat. Then I informed them how
one had denounced them to me, but I had driven him (115) away and come to them by myself; wherefore they thanked me and praised me for my
goodness. Then they brought out to me from among them two thousand dirhems (116) and I took them and went away..? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the
Chief of the New Cairo Police dciv.When the king had departed on his journey, the vizier said in himself, 'Needs must I look upon this damsel
whom the king loveth with all this love.' So he hid himself in a place, that he might look upon her, and saw her overpassing description; wherefore
he was confounded at her and his wit was dazed and love got the mastery of him, so that he said to her, saying, 'Have pity on me, for indeed I
perish for the love of thee.' She sent back to him, saying, 'O vizier, thou art in the place of trust and confidence, so do not thou betray thy trust, but
make thine inward like unto thine outward (113) and occupy thyself with thy wife and that which is lawful to thee. As for this, it is lust and
[women are all of] one taste. (114) And if thou wilt not be forbidden from this talk, I will make thee a byword and a reproach among the folk.'
When the vizier heard her answer, he knew that she was chaste of soul and body; wherefore he repented with the utmost of repentance and feared
for himself from the king and said, 'Needs must I contrive a device wherewithal I may destroy her; else shall I be disgraced with the king.'.It
chanced one day that one of the horsemen, who had fallen in with the young Melik Shah by the water and clad him and given him spending-money,
saw the eunuch in the city, disguised as a merchant, and recognizing him, questioned him of his case and of [the reason of] his coming. Quoth he, 'I
come to sell merchandise.' And the horseman said, 'I will tell thee somewhat, if thou canst keep it secret.' 'It is well,' answered the eunuch; 'what is
it?' And the other said, 'We met the king's son Melik Shah, I and certain of the Arabs who were with me, and saw him by such a water and gave
him spending-money and sent him towards the land of the Greeks, near his mother, for that we feared for him, lest his uncle Belehwan should kill
him.' Then he told him all that had passed between them, whereupon the eunuch's countenance changed and he said to the cavalier, 'Assurance!'
'Thou shalt have assurance,' answered the other, 'though thou come in quest of him.' And the eunuch rejoined, saying, 'Truly, that is my errand, for
there abideth no repose for his mother, lying down or rising up, and she hath sent me to seek news of him.' Quoth the cavalier, 'Go in safety, for he
is in a [certain] part of the land of the Greeks, even as I said to thee.'.Then she took Tuhfeh under her armpit and flying up, swiftlier than the
blinding lightning, set her down with Kemeriyeh and her company; whereupon she went up to them and accosted them, saying, 'Fear not, no harm
shall betide you; for I am a mortal, like unto you, and I would fain look on you and talk with you and hear your singing.' So they welcomed her and
abode in their place, whilst Jemreh sat down beside them and fell a-snuffing their odours and saying, 'I smell the scent of the Jinn! I wonder
whence [it cometh!'] Then said Wekhimeh to her sister Kemeriyeh, 'Yonder filthy one [smelleth us] and presently she will take to flight; so what is
this remissness concerning her?' (245) Thereupon Kemeriyeh put out a hand, (246) as it were a camel's neck, (247) and dealt Jemreh a buffet on the
head, that made it fly from her body and cast it into the sea. Then said she, 'God is most great!' And they uncovered their faces, whereupon Tuhfeh
knew them and said to them, 'Protection!'.?THE KING'S SON WHO FELL IN LOVE WITH THE PICTURE..? ? ? ? ? So make me in your
morning a delight And set me in your houses, high and low;.? ? ? ? ? Still do I yearn, whilst passion's fire flames in my liver aye; For parting's
shafts have smitten me and done my strength away..Hind and his Vizier, The King of, ii. 105..? ? ? ? ? h. The Drop of Honey dlxxxii.Benou Tai, En
Numan and the Arab of the, i. 203..On the third day I said to myself, "Thou art mad or witless!" For I was going about in quest of a woman who
knew me and I knew her not, seeing that indeed she was veiled, [whenas I saw her]. Then I went round about the third day till the hour of afternoon
prayer, and sore was my concern and my chagrin, for I knew that there abode to me of my life but [till] the morrow, when the chief of the police
would seek me. When it was the time of sundown, I passed through one of the streets, and beheld a woman at a window. Her door was ajar and she
was clapping her hands and casting furtive glances at me, as who should say, "Come up by the door." So I went up, without suspicion, and when I
entered, she rose and clasped me to her breast 1 marvelled at her affair and she said to me, "I am she whom thou depositedst with Amin el Hukm."
Quoth I to her, "O my sister, I have been going round and round in quest of thee, for indeed thou hast done a deed that will be chronicled in history
and hast cast me into slaughter (100) on thine account." "Sayst thou this to me," asked she, "and thou captain of men?" And I answered, "How
should I not be troubled, seeing that I am in concern [for an affair] that I turn over and over [in my mind], more by token that I abide my day long
going about [searching for thee] and in the night I watch its stars [for wakefulness]?" Quoth she, "Nought shall betide but good, and thou shalt get
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the better of him."."When I [returned from my sixth voyage, I] forswore travel and renounced commerce, saying in myself, 'What hath befallen me
sufficeth me.' So I abode at home and passed my time in pleasance and delight, till, one day, as I sat at mine ease, plying the wine-cup [with my
friends], there came a knocking at the door. The doorkeeper opened and found without one of the Khalif's pages, who came in to me and said, 'The
Commander of the Faithful biddeth thee to him.' So I accompanied him to the presence of the Khalif and kissing the earth before him, saluted him.
He bade me welcome and entreated me with honour and said to me, 'O Sindbad, I have an occasion with thee, which I would have thee accomplish
for me.' So I kissed his hand and said, 'O my lord, what is the lord's occasion with the slave?' Quoth he, 'I would have thee go to the King of
Serendib and carry him our letter and our present, even as he sent us a present and a letter.'.Officer's Story, The Sixth, ii. 146..The king gave ear to
her counsel and despatching the eunuch for the mamelukes, assigned them a lodging and said to them, "Have patience, till the king give you tidings
of your lord El Abbas." When they heard his words, their eyes ran over with plenteous tears, of their much longing for the sight of their lord. Then
the king bade the queen enter the privy chamber (97) and let down the curtain (98) [before the door thereof]. So she did this and he summoned
them to his presence. When they stood before him, they kissed the earth, to do him worship, and showed forth their breeding (99) and magnified his
dignity. He bade them sit, but they refused, till he conjured them by their lord El Abbas. So they sat down and he caused set before them food of
various kinds and fruits and sweetmeats. Now within the Lady Afifeh's palace was an underground way communicating with the palace of the
princess Mariyeh. So the queen sent after her and she came to her, whereupon she made her stand behind the curtain and gave her to know that El
Abbas was the king's son of Yemen and that these were his mamelukes. Moreover, she told her that the prince's father had levied his troops and
was come with his army in quest of him and that he had pitched his camp in the Green Meadow and despatched these mamelukes to make enquiry
of their lord. So Mariyeh abode looking upon them and upon their beauty and grace and the goodliness of their apparel, till they had eaten their fill
of food and the tables were removed; whereupon the king recounted to them the story of El Abbas and they took leave of him and went away..On
this wise they abode till the morning, tasting not the savour of sleep; and when the day lightened, behold, the eunuch came with the mule and said
to Sitt el Milah, "The Commander of the Faithful calleth for thee." So she arose and taking her lord by the hand, committed him to the old man,
saying, "I commend him to thy care, under God, (40) till this eunuch cometh to thee; and indeed, O elder, I owe thee favour and largesse such as
filleth the interspace betwixt heaven and earth.".When the king heard this, his mind was occupied [with the story he had heard and that which the
vizier promised him], and he bade the latter depart to his own house..? ? ? ? ? I marvel for that to my love I see thee now incline, What time my
heart, indeed, is fain to turn away from thine..?STORY OF THE UNJUST KING AND THE TITHER..Woman (The Old) and the Draper's Wife, ii.
55..? ? ? ? ? It rests with him to heal me; and I (a soul he hath Must suffer that which irks it), go saying, in my fear.163. Abdallah the Fisherman
and Abdallah the Merman dccccxl.51. The Thief and the Money-changer dcv.? ? ? ? ? c. The King who knew the Quintessence of Things
dcccxci.The folk flocked about them, to divert themselves with watching the play, and they called the bystanders to witness of the wager and fell
a-playing. El Abbas forbore the merchant, so he might lead him on, and procrastinated with him awhile; and the merchant won and took of him the
hundred dinars. Then said the prince, "Wilt thou play another game?" And the other answered, "O youth, I will not play again, except it be for a
thousand dinars." Quoth the prince, "Whatsoever thou stakest, I will match thy stake with the like thereof." So the merchant brought out a thousand
dinars and the prince covered them with other thousand. Then they fell a-playing, but El Abbas was not long with him ere he beat him in the square
of the elephant, (77) nor did he leave to do thus till he had beaten him four times and won of him four thousand dinars..? ? ? ? ? i. The Woman who
made her Husband sift Dust dlxxxii.? ? ? ? ? Wherefore, O stranger, dare thou not approach me with desire, Lest ruin quick and pitiless thy
hardihood requite..All those who were present laughed at her mockery of Iblis and marvelled at the goodliness of her observation (209) and her
readiness in improvising verses; whilst the Sheikh himself rejoiced and said to her, 'O Tuhfet es Sudour, the night is gone; so arise and rest thyself
ere the day; and to-morrow all shall be well.' Then all the kings of the Jinn departed, together with those who were present of guards, and Tuhfeh
abode alone, pondering the affair of Er Reshid and bethinking her of how it was with him, after her, and of that which had betided him for her loss,
till the dawn gleamed, when she arose and walked in the palace. Presently she saw a handsome door; so she opened it and found herself in a garden
goodlier than the first, never saw eyes a fairer than it. When she beheld this garden, delight moved her and she called to mind her lord Er Reshid
and wept sore, saying, 'I crave of the bounty of God the Most High that my return to him and to my palace and my home may be near at
hand!'.When the king heard this, he bowed [his head] in amazement and perplexity and sinking into a seat, clutched at his beard and shook it, till he
came nigh to pluck it out. Then he arose forthright and laid hands on the youth and clapped him in prison. Moreover, he took the eunuch also and
cast them both into an underground dungeon in his house, after which he went in to Shah Khatoun and said to her, 'Thou hast done well, by Allah,
O daughter of nobles, O thou whom kings sought in marriage, for the excellence of thy repute and the goodliness of the reports of thee! How fair is
thy semblance! May God curse her whose inward is the contrary of her outward, after the likeness of thy base favour, whose outward is comely and
its inward foul, fair face and foul deeds! Verily, I mean to make of thee and of yonder good-for-nought an example among the folk, for that thou
sentest not thine eunuch but of intent on his account, so that he took him and brought him into my house and thou hast trampled my head with him;
and this is none other than exceeding hardihood; but thou shall see what I will do with you.'.? ? ? ? ? n. The Man and his Wilful Wife
dcxxviii.Reshid (Er), Ibn es Semmak and, i. 195..Now there was in the house a ram, with which the Persian used to butt, and when he saw what the
woman did, he thought she would butt with him; so he broke his halter and running at her, butted her and broke her head. She fell on her back and
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cried out; whereupon the Persian started up from sleep in haste and seeing the singing-girl [cast down on her back] and the singer with his yard on
end, said to the latter, 'O accursed one, doth not what thou hast already done suffice thee?' Then he beat him soundly and opening the door, put him
out in the middle of the night..Rehwan (Er), King Shah Bekht and his Vizier, i. 215..? ? ? ? ? The approof of my lord, so my stress and unease I
may ban and mine enemies' malice defy,.? ? ? ? ? d. The Crow and the Serpent dcxi.66. El Mutelemmis and his Wife Umeimeh ccclxxxv.The
damsel rejoiced, when the old man returned to her with the lute, and taking it from him, tuned its strings and sang the following verses:.When she
had made an end of her song, she wept till she made the bystanders weep and the Lady Zubeideh condoled with her and said to her, "God on thee,
O Sitt el Milah, sing us somewhat, so we may hearken to thee." "Hearkening and obedience," answered the damsel and sang the following
verses:.17. The Hedgehog and the Pigeons clii.Now his parts and fashions pleased the Khalif and the excellence of his composition and his
frankness, and he said in himself, "I will assuredly make him my cup- companion and sitting-mate." So he rose forthright and saying to Mesrour,
"Take him up," [returned to the palace]. Accordingly, Mesrour took up Aboulhusn and carrying him to the palace of the Khalifate, set him down
before Er Reshid, who bade the slaves and slave- girls encompass him about, whilst he himself hid in a place where Aboulhusn could not see
him..12. Asleep and Awake cclxxi.? ? ? ? ? And if a creature in his tears could swim, as in a sea, I to do this of all that breathe were surely first and
sole..When the evening evened, the king sent after the vizier and when he presented himself before him, he required of him the hearing of the
[promised] story. So he said, "Hearkening and obedience. Know, O illustrious lord, that.Thereupon they all dismounted and putting off that which
was upon them of harness of war, came before El Abbas and tendered him allegiance and sued for his protection. So he held his hand from them
and bade them gather together the spoils. Then he took the riches and the slaves and the camels, and they all became his liege-men and his
retainers, to the number (according to that which is said) of fifty thousand horse. Moreover, the folk heard of him and flocked to him from all sides;
whereupon he divided [the spoil amongst them] and gave gifts and abode thus three days, and there came presents to him. Then he bade set out for
Akil's abiding-place; so they fared on six days and on the seventh day they came in sight of the camp. El Abbas bade his man Aamir forego him
and give Akil the glad news of his cousin's coming. So he rode on to the camp and going in to Akil, gave him the glad news of Zuheir's slaughter
and the conquest of his tribe..Some days after this, as I stood at the door of my house, there came up to me a young man, with a chain about his
neck and with him a trooper, and he said to me, "O my lord, charity for the love of God!" Quoth I, "God open!" (147) and he looked at me a long
while and said, "That which thou shouldst give me would not come to the value of thy turban or thy waistcloth or what not else of thy raiment, to
say nothing of the gold and the silver that was about thee." "How so?" asked I, and he said, "On such a night, when thou fellest into peril and the
thieves would have stripped thee, I was with them and said to them, 'Yonder man is my lord and my master who reared me.' So was I the cause of
thy deliverance and thus I saved thee from them." When I heard this, I said to him, "Stop;" and entering my house, brought him that which God the
Most High made easy [to me]. (148) So he went his way. And this is my story.'.29. Maan ben Zaideh and the three Girls dxxxii.Selim followed him
till he brought him to an underground chamber and showed him somewhat of wine that was to his mind. So he occupied him with looking upon it
and taking him at unawares, sprang upon him from behind and cast him to the earth and sat upon his breast. Then he drew a knife and set it to his
jugular; whereupon there betided Selim [that wherewithal] God made him forget all that He had decreed [unto him], (72) and he said to the cook,
'Why dost thou this thing, O man? Be mindful of God the Most High and fear Him. Seest thou not that I am a stranger? And indeed [I have left]
behind me a defenceless woman. Why wilt thou slay me?' Quoth the cook, 'Needs must I slay thee, so I may take thy good.' And Selim said, 'Take
my good, but slay me not, neither enter into sin against me; and do with me kindness, for that the taking of my money is lighter (73) than the taking
of my life.'.? ? ? ? ? Reproach me not for what I did, but be thou kind to one Who's sick of body and whose heart is wasted all away..Now he was
the king of the land of Serendib, (207) and he welcomed me and entreated me with kindness, bidding me be seated and admitting me to his table
and converse. So I talked with him and called down blessings upon him and he took pleasure in my discourse and showed me satisfaction and said
to me, 'What is thy name?' 'O my lord,' answered I, 'my name is Sindbad the Sailor;' and he said, 'And what countryman art thou?' Quoth I, 'I am of
Baghdad.' 'And how earnest thou hither?' asked he. So I told him my story and he marvelled mightily thereat and said, 'By Allah, O Sindbad, this
thy story is marvellous and it behoveth that it be written in characters of gold.'.When they heard me speak in Arabic, one of them came up to me
and saluting me [in that language], questioned me of my case. Quoth I, 'What [manner of men] are ye and what country is this?' 'O my brother,'
answered he, 'we are husbandmen and come to this river, to draw water, wherewithal to water our fields; and whilst we were thus engaged to-day,
as of wont, this boat appeared to us on the surface of the water, issuing from the inward of yonder mountain. So we came to it and finding thee
asleep therein, moored it to the shore, against thou shouldst awake. Acquaint us, therefore, with thy history and tell us how thou camest hither and
whence thou enteredst this river and what land is behind yonder mountain, for that we have never till now known any make his way thence to us.'
But I said to them, 'Give me somewhat to eat and after question me.' So they brought me food and I ate and my spirits revived and I was refreshed.
Then I related to them all that had befallen me, whereat they were amazed and confounded and said, 'By Allah, this is none other than a marvellous
story, and needs must we carry thee to our king, that thou mayst acquaint him therewith.' So they carried me before their king, and I kissed his hand
and saluted him..When it was the tenth day, (now this day was called El Mihrjan (129) and it was the day of the coming in of the folk, gentle and
simple, to the king, so they might give him joy and salute him and go forth), the counsel of the viziers fell of accord that they should speak with a
company of the notables of the city [and urge them to demand of the king that he should presently put the youth to death]. So they said to them,
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"When ye go in to-day to the king and salute him, do ye say to him, 'O king, (to God be the praise!) thou art praiseworthy of policy and
governance, just to all thy subjects; but this youth, to whom thou hast been bountiful, yet hath he reverted to his base origin and wrought this foul
deed, what is thy purpose in his continuance [on life]? Indeed, thou hast prisoned him in thy house, and every day thou hearest his speech and thou
knowest not what the folk say.'" And they answered with "Hearkening and obedience.".? ? ? ? ? My body is dissolved with sufferance in vain;
Relenting, ay, and grace I hoped should yet betide;.Meimoun was silent and Iblis turned to Tuhfeh and said to her, 'Sing to the kings of the Jinn this
day and to-night until the morrow, when the boy will be circumcised and each shall return to his own place.' So she took the lute and Kemeriyeh
said to her, (now she had in her hand a cedrat), 'O my sister, sing to me on this cedrat.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' replied Tuhfeh, and
improvising, sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Suppose for distraction he seek in the Spring and its blooms one day, The face of his loved one
holds the only Spring for his eye..? ? ? ? ? Tell me, was ever yet a mortal spared of thee?.? ? ? ? ? And dromedaries, too, of price and goodly steeds
and swift Of many a noble breed, yet found no favour in my eyne!".Zubeideh, El Mamoun and, i. 199.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? Until they left my heart on
fire without allay..? ? ? ? ? Your coming to-me-ward, indeed, with "Welcome! fair welcome!" I hail. Your sight to me gladness doth bring and
banisheth sorrow and bale;.37. Abou Mohammed the Lazy ccc.? ? ? ? ? "How call'st thou this thy dress?" quoth we, and she replied A word
wherein the wise a lesson well might trace;."By Allah, he treadeth no carpet of mine! Who is at the door other than he?" "Jerir ibn el Khetefa,"
answered Adi; and Omar said, "It is he who saith ... " [And he recited as follows:].Meanwhile, they carried the damsel into the Commander of the
Faithful and she pleased him; so he assigned her a lodging of the apartments of choice. She abode in the palace, eating not neither drinking and
ceasing not from weeping night nor day, till, one night, the Khalif sent for her to his sitting-chamber and said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, be of good
heart and cheerful eye, for I will make thy rank higher than [any of] the concubines and thou shall see that which shall rejoice thee." She kissed the
earth and wept; whereupon the Khalif called for her lute and bade her sing. So she improvised and sang the following verses, in accordance with
that which was in her heart:.? ? ? ? ? God keep the days of love-delight! How dearly sweet they were! How joyous and how solaceful was life in
them whilere!.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ab. Story of the King's Son and the Ogress xv.? ? ? ? ? g. The Seventh Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor cclxix.I went
out one night to the house of one of my friends and when it was the middle of the night, I sallied forth alone [to go home]. When I came into the
road, I espied a sort of thieves and they saw me, whereupon my spittle dried up; but I feigned myself drunken and staggered from side to side,
crying out and saying, "I am drunken." And I went up to the walls right and left and made as if I saw not the thieves, who followed me till I reached
my house and knocked at the door, when they went away..When it was the fifth day, the fifth Vizier, whose name was Jehrbaur, came in to the king
and prostrating himself before him, said, "O king, it behoveth thee, if thou see or hear that one look on thy house, (111) that thou put out his eyes.
How then should it be with him whom thou sawest midmost thy house and on thy very bed, and he suspected with thy harem, and not of thy
lineage nor of thy kindred? Wherefore do thou away this reproach by putting him to death. Indeed, we do but urge thee unto this for the assurance
of thine empire and of our zeal for thy loyal counselling and of our love to thee. How can it be lawful that this youth should live for a single
hour?".Accordingly, the trooper bought him a house near at hand and made therein an underground passage communicating with his mistress's
house. When he had accomplished his affair, the wife bespoke her husband as her lover had lessoned her and he went out to go to the trooper's
house, but turned back by the way, whereupon quoth she to him, 'By Allah, go forthright, for that my sister asketh of thee.' So the dolt of a fuller
went out and made for the trooper's house, whilst his wife forewent him thither by the secret passage, and going up, sat down beside her lover.
Presently, the fuller entered and saluted the trooper and his [supposed] wife and was confounded at the coincidence of the case. (230) Then doubt
betided him and he returned in haste to his dwelling; but she forewent him by the underground passage to her chamber and donning her wonted
clothes, sat [waiting] for him and said to him, 'Did I not bid thee go to my sister and salute her husband and make friends with them?' Quoth he, 'I
did this, but I misdoubted of my affair, when I saw his wife.' And she said, 'Did I not tell thee that she resembleth me and I her, and there is nought
to distinguish between us but our clothes? Go back to her.'.? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Old Man's Story (236) iv.Then said she to him, "O my son, was
there any one with thee yesternight?" And he bethought himself and said, "Yes; one lay the night with me and I acquainted him with my case and
told him my story. Doubtless, he was from the Devil, and I, O my mother, even as thou sayst truly, am Aboulhusn el Khelia." "O my son," rejoined
she, "rejoice in tidings of all good, for yesterday's record is that there came the Vivier Jaafer the Barmecide [and his company] and beat the sheikhs
of the mosque and the Imam, each four hundred lashes; after which they paraded them about the city, making proclamation before them and saying,
'This is the reward and the least of the reward of whoso lacketh of goodwill to his neighbours and troubleth on them their lives!' and banished them
from Baghdad. Moreover, the Khalif sent me a hundred dinars and sent to salute me." Whereupon Aboulhusn cried out and said to her, "O old
woman of ill-omen, wilt thou contradict me and tell me that I am not the Commander of the Faithful? It was I who commanded Jaafer the
Barmecide to beat the sheikhs and parade them about the city and make proclamation before them and who sent thee the hundred dinars and sent to
salute thee, and I, O beldam of ill-luck, am in very deed the Commander of the Faithful, and thou art a liar, who would make me out a dotard.".? ? ?
? ? w. The Sharper and the Merchants dccccxv.Indeed, thou'st told the tale of kings and men of might, iii. 87..When the king heard his vizier's
story, he was assured that he would not slay him and said, "I will have patience with him, so I may get of him the story of the rich man and his
wasteful heir." And he bade him depart to his own house..When the evening evened, the king summoned the vizier and required of him the hearing
of the [promised] story. So he said, "Hearkening and obedience. Know, O king, that.Wind of the East, if thou pass by the land where my loved ones
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dwell, I pray, ii. 204, 271..? ? ? ? ? All charms, indeed, thou dost comprise; so who shall vie with thee And who shall blame me if for love of such a
fair I'm sped?.When the king heard his chamberlain's story, he was confounded and abashed and said to him, 'Abide on thy wonted service and till
thy land, for that the lion entered it, but marred it not, and he will never more return thither.' (61) Then he bestowed on him a dress of honour and
made him a sumptuous present; and the man returned to his wife and people, rejoicing and glad, for that his heart was set at rest concerning his
wife. Nor," added the vizier, "O king of the age, is this rarer or more extraordinary than the story of the fair and lovely woman, endowed with
amorous grace, with the foul-favoured man.".He gave not over going and the journey was pleasant to him, till they came to a goodly land,
abounding in birds and wild beasts, whereupon El Abbas started a gazelle and shot it with an arrow. Then he dismounted and cutting its throat, said
to his servant, "Alight thou and skin it and carry it to the water." Aamir answered him [with "Hearkening and obedience"] and going down to the
water, kindled a fire and roasted the gazelle's flesh. Then they ate their fill and drank of the water, after which they mounted again and fared on
diligently, and Aamir still unknowing whither El Abbas was minded to go. So he said to him, "O my lord, I conjure thee by God the Great, wilt
thou not tell me whither thou intendest?" El Abbas looked at him and made answer with the following verses:.126. Ibrahim ben el Khawwas and
the Christian King's Daughter cccclxxvii.On the morrow, the Commander of the Faithful sat [in his hall of audience] and his Vizier Jaafer ben
Yehya the Barmecide came in to him; whereupon he called to him, saying, "I would have thee bring me a youth who is lately come to Baghdad,
hight [Sidi Noureddin Ali] the Damascene." Quoth Jaafer, "Hearkening and obedience," and going forth in quest of the youth, sent to the markets
and khans and caravanserais three days' space, but found no trace of him, neither lit upon tidings of him. So on the fourth day he presented himself
before the Khalif and said to him, "O our lord, I have sought him these three days, but have not found him." Quoth Er Reshid, "Make ready letters
to Damascus. Belike he hath returned to his own land." So Jaafer wrote a letter and despatched it by a dromedary-courier to the city of Damascus;
and they sought him there and found him not..Porter, Sindbad the Sailor and Hindbad the, iii. 199.? ? ? ? ? b. The Merchant's Wife and the Parrot
dlxxix.When she awoke, she said to the old man, "O elder, hast thou aught of food?" And he answered, "O my lady, I have bread and olives."
Quoth she, "That is food fit but for the like of thee. As for me, I will have nought but roast lamb and broths and fat rissoled fowls and stuffed ducks
and all manner meats dressed with [pounded nuts and almond-]kernels and sugar." "O my lady," replied the Muezzin, "I never heard of this chapter
in the Koran, nor was it revealed unto our lord Mohammed, whom God bless and keep!" (31) She laughed and said, "O elder, the matter is even as
thou sayest; but bring me inkhorn and paper." So he brought her what she sought and she wrote a letter and gave it to him, together with a seal-ring
from her finger, saying, "Go into the city and enquire for such an one the money-changer and give him this my letter.".57. Werdan the Butcher's
Adventure with the Lady and the Bear cccliii.? ? ? ? ? None, by Allah, 'mongst all creatures, none I love save thee alone! Yea, for I am grown thy
bondman, by the troth betwixt us plight..? ? ? ? ? a. The Christian Broker's Story cvii.As he and his father were thus engaged in talk, in came his
mother and caught hold of him; and he said to her, "God on thee, let me go my gait and strive not to turn me from my purpose, for that needs must I
go." "O my son," answered she, "if it must be so and there is no help for it, swear to me that them wilt not be absent from me more than a year."
And he swore to her. Then he entered his father's treasuries and took therefrom what he would of jewels and jacinths and everything heavy of
worth and light of carriage. Moreover, he bade his servant Aamir saddle him two horses and the like for himself, and whenas the night darkened
behind him, (65) he rose from his couch and mounting his horse, set out for Baghdad, he and Aamir, whilst the latter knew not whither he
intended..Then he took my clothes and washed them and dried them, and put them on me; after which he said to me, "Get thee gone to thy house."
So I returned to my house and he accompanied me, till I came thither, when he said to me, "May God not forsake thee! I am thy friend [such an
one, who used to take of thee goods on credit,] and I am beholden to thee for kindness; but henceforward thou wilt never see me more."'.The
Twenty-Third Night of the Month..73. The Miller and his Wife ccclxxxvii
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